
 
 
 
April 29, 2025 
 
 
Dear Resident/Property Owner: 
 
This letter is to inform you that the City of Portage will be reconstructing W. Wisconsin Street (USH-51), 
from W. Pleasant Street to W. Edgewater Street over the next few months. Work will begin May 5, 2025 
and will likely continue through August of 2025. During construction the alleyway between W. Conant 
Street and W. Pleasant Street from W. Wisconsin Street to Clark Street, will be closed to through traffic. 
Access to driveways located off of the alleyway will remain open during construction, however, access 
will need to come and go from the Clark Street entrance. There will be no access/egress to and from the 
alleyway from Wisconsin Street nor the United States Postal Service parking lot.  
 
During the construction project, any mail drop off typically taking place within the alleyway can be 
brought to any of the other USPS drop off locations, located at the following: 
 

- Northridge Shopping Center (2830 New Pinery Road) 
- Cochrane Court (311 E. Wisconsin Street) 
- United States Postal Service – Front (215 W. Conant Street) 

 
We respectfully request your patience and indulgence during the construction project and encourage you 
to contact our office with any questions or concerns that may arise. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Philip L. Livingston 
City of Portage 
Director of Public Works 
608-742-2176, ext. 104 
115 W. Pleasant St.  
Portage, WI 53901 
 
 


